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September 12, 2016 
 
 
Board of Commissioners 
Fire Protection District 12  
 
Subject:  Resolution of intent to Form a Regional Fire Authority (RFA) Planning Committee 
 
The Marysville City Council is pleased the Board of Commissioners voted to join Marysville and 
the City of Arlington in exploring the possibility of forming a Regional Fire Protection Service 
Authority (RFA).  The Council has selected its three members of the RFA Planning Committee:  
Councilmembers Jeff Vaughn, Jeff Seibert, and Steve Muller will serve as the Planning 
Committee members with Council President Kamille Norton as alternate. 
 
The Council wishes to respond to two points raised in the Board’s resolution: 
 
First, we believe that our relationship as currently memorialized in the interlocal agreement 
should be addressed outside of discussions regarding the formation of an RFA.  As you know, 
RCW 52.26.030 and .040 govern the RFA Planning Committee.  All members of the Planning 
Committee should be involved in any decisions regarding that process.  Since Arlington is not a 
party to the interlocal, we believe it best to confer separately on any extension of or changes to 
the interlocal.  Of course, both the Board and the Council would have to approve any extension 
of change of the interlocal. 
 
Second, while the concept of a facilitator has its merits, this is a decision that should be 
considered by the RFA Planning Committee once it is formed.  Based on recommendations from 
the Planning Committee, the governing boards of each of the parties can consider the appropriate 
funding of a facilitator. 
 
We look forward to a cooperative effort with you and the Planning Committee members from 
Arlington and hope we can achieve our common goal of providing excellent fire and emergency 
medical services to our citizens. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kamille Norton 
Council President 
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